
Dear Residents, 
 

We wanted to keep you informed about the upcoming activities in your neighborhood.  If you would like to see the entire 
project plan, or learn the most up to date information, please visit the www.palmyrany.com website. 
 

Regards, 
Gary Rose, Town Supervisor  
 

Old Palmyra Landfill Closure Project 

Where:   The Old Palmyra Landfill Site is a 6.8-acre disposal area located approximately ½ mile west of State Route 31 along 
Garnsey Road in southwestern Wayne County. 

What:  Landfill Closure will consist of clearing and grubbing brush and trees, earthwork consisting of grading site surface, 
importing and placing clay cover, placement of topsoil and seeding, installing fence around portion of site. 

When: Approximately from August 25, 2025, through December 2025.  Additional topsoil work and seeding may occur in Spring 
of 2026 or other work as needed.  Construction workdays and hours will be generally from 7am to 5pm Monday to Friday.  Work 
hours may extend daily and occur on weekends as necessary.  

 Who: The Town of Palmyra and their consultant, LaBella Associates, will be conducting the work with oversight by the New   
York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC).   

 

 
 
 

Questions or concerns? Contact: 
 

                      LaBella Associates (Engineers):                                                   Town of Palmyra:    
 
Michael Pelychaty                             Dan Noll                                                    Irene Unterborn 
585-295-6253                                        585-295-6611                                              315-597-4890            
mpelychaty@labellapc.com            dnoll@labellapc.com                               townclerk@palmyrany.com 
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